AMCCO BOARD MEETING

DUBLIN JUSTICE CENTER

DUBLIN, OH 

June 23, 2006

President Cindy Bitter called the meeting to order at 10:08 a.m.

ATTENDEES:
Cindy Bitter, Upper Arlington

Linda Lutts, Sharonville

Janet Yeager-Swain, Crestline
Janice Speicher, Dublin


Jackie Fugett, Forest Park
Karen Woodward, Gahanna

Elaine VanHorn, Loudonville
Secretary Janice Speicher presented the meeting minutes dated April 18, 2006 from the spring conference at the Bertram Inn in Aurora.  There were no additions or corrections and Karen Woodward motioned to approve the minutes with a second from Cindy Bitter.  The minutes were approved.

Cindy Bitter presented the treasurer’s report for Marcia Soos, who could not attend.  The report is dated June 23, 2006 with an ending balance of $14,332.85.  Cindy motioned to accept and file the treasurer’s report.  

OLD BUSINESS:

Cindy Bitter mentioned the letter Kent State University sent out after the conference.  It was a request for participants in the professional development program to write their representatives to continue the program.  Cindy sent out twelve letters to representatives and encouraged everyone else to do the same.
Cindy brought the directories from the conference and encouraged the area representatives to mail directories to their clerks.  Janet Yeager-Swain mentioned she has mailed directories to the clerks in her area and she forwarded directory corrections to Rhonda Bernard.  Janet suggested that the county the court is in be added to the registration form since some courts are getting in the wrong districts.  Cindy suggested putting the map on the registration so the clerk can see the regions.  Karen Woodward suggested putting the map on the website.  We discussed the division of the regions and how some of the districts are too large.  Cindy will contact Rhonda to publish a supplement to the directory since there are many changes and it will be two years until the new directories are issued.  

NEW BUSINESS:
Cindy asked for reports from the area representatives.  Janet Yeager-Swain reported for the northwest and said they have not had a meeting since the Kent State conference.  They normally meet once a quarter.  Jackie Fugett reported for the southwest and said they had a recent small meeting.  Elaine VanHorn reported for the northeast and said the next meeting is Friday, June 30, 2006.  Karen Woodward and Janice Speicher reported for the central area.  Central’s last meeting was May 16, 2006 and the speaker was Sarah Mochon with Communications Counsel, Inc. about how a bill becomes a law.  

Karen Woodward gave the education committee report.  The fall conference is arranged and Karen distributed a cost study for the conference as well as the agenda and hotel information.  Karen motioned for the association to pay for the speakers.  Jackie Fugett seconded the motion and the motion carried.  The motivational speakers will be paid $250.00 and $300.00.  Karen mentioned August 30, 2006 is the cut off for the room reservations, so the registrations need to go out by July.  The hotel provides breakfast for the hotel guests, and we need to make arrangements for those who will not have breakfast provided.  Jackie Fugett suggested adding a line to the registration form that can be checked if the person needs breakfast provided.  We’ll post the registration on the website. The registration deadline is September 1, 2006.
The Judy Penn fund was used twice at Kent State, so information regarding this fund will be included in the fall seminar information.

The spring conference is set for April 26 and April 27, 2007 in the southeast area.  Karen will check with Kathy Kaluger and Marcia Soos regarding a location.  The education committee will arrange speakers and the agenda.
Cindy Bitter shared a letter from Jean Wurzbacher.  Effective August 30, 2006, she will resign from the education committee since she is retiring from the Village of Peninsula.  Cindy needs to appoint a new member to the education committee.  Jean suggested appointing Joyce Remec, and Jackie Fugett stated Brenda Fisher is also interested in serving on the committee.   Cindy will contact Joyce and is she in agreement, she will then be appointed to the committee.
Discussed the legislation Representative Larry Wolpert has proposed prohibiting villages under 300 residents from having a Mayor’s Court.  The board will schedule a meeting at a later date with our lobbyist to further discuss this bill.

Discussed the idea presented by Cindy Bitter about having certified courts, similar to how police departments are accredited.
Discussed the historian and perhaps we can publish the association’s history on the website.

Discussed the activity in the house and senate and how the lobbyist said activity will resume in the fall.  
Meeting adjourned at 12:50 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Janice Speicher, Secretary

